
December 11, 2024

SPORTS BETTING INDUSTRY BULLETIN 13

RE: Rule 3.3, Renewal/Reissuance requirements of Licensees

The Division is providing this industry bulletin to give further guidance regarding Renewal and

Reissuance licensing requirements of Sports Betting Licenses, pursuant to 1 C.C.R. 207-2 and

Sports Betting Rule 3.3(2).

This Industry Bulletin is provided to address the large volume of late Sports Betting License

Renewal/Reissuance (renewal) applications that the Colorado Division of Gaming (Division) has

been receiving from some Licensees in the Sports Betting Industry. The industry’s active

participation in the license renewal process is crucial to ensuring the honesty and integrity of the

Sports Betting Industry. The requirements of renewal deadlines are published in Rule 3.3. A

summary of Rule 3.3 is also listed below.

It is the responsibility of the Licensee to know and follow their renewal dates, deadlines, and

rules. Please ensure that you submit the necessary paperwork to renew your Sports Betting

License, on time or early. If you are unsure of your renewal deadline or process, please contact

the Division of Gaming, Sports Betting team at: dor_sportsbetting_submissions@state.co.us

Timely submitting of your renewal application will ensure that the Division can quickly and

thoroughly review and respond to your renewal request.

Per Rule 3.3, renewal applications for sports betting operator licenses, internet sports betting

operator licenses, vendor major licenses, and vendor minor licenses must be received by the

Division 120 days before the expiration of the current License. See Sports Betting Regulation

3.3(2), 1 C.C.R. 207-2.

Failure to submit the appropriate renewal paperwork prior to the 120-day period, could cause

your license to become inactive. This could potentially lead to the Division seeking enforcement

action against you and/or your license. It's crucial to avoid this situation by starting the renewal

process on time.

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact the Division’s Sports

Betting unit at dor_sportsbetting_submissions@state.co.us or the Director at

Christopher.Schroder@state.co.us. Remember, timely renewal of your Colorado Gaming or Sports

Betting License is crucial to maintaining your Sports Betting operations.
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